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St. Andrews Primary School  

Newsletter Term 4  - Issue 13 
7th November 2014  

                From the Principalõs Desk     

 

The transition of  the new kinders continued 
this week. The children looked mostly happy 
about beginning big school. The children are 
just so beautiful not knowing what to expect 

from this new place. We can learn so much 
from these little people and the way they think 
and interact with the world around them. I live 
a privileged life working with children. I was 
reminded of  this yesterday, as I spoke to some 
of  the little ones beginning school next year. 
When the day is done, and you lay in bed with 
the next hundred chores running through your 
head? Ever told your child, 'We'll do it tomor-
row or tell me later.' And in your haste, not see 
what you have just missed.! When you worry 
and hurry through your day, we can miss so 
many great moments it is like an unopened 
gift....thrown away...... Life is not a race! Take it 
slower. Listen to your children there is much 
we can learn from them if  we just take the 
chance to stop and listen and enjoy the mo-
ment. We look forward to our next intake of  
children and what they might teach us. 

 

Last week the Infants enjoyed their sport carni-
val. It was great to see so many parents attend-
ing and helping out on the barbecue. It was es-
pecially nice to see some dads attending. Thank 
you to all the staff  and parents, for making the 
day, such a fun event for the children. 

 

 

 

 

The end of  the year is fast approaching with 
the staff  beginning the process of  reporting 
on your childrenõs progress for the second se-
mester and preparing for the end of  the year. 
You will notice that the reporting format will 
be different from what you have received in 
the past as we have moved to the diocese new 
information system called FACES which has 
its own reporting package as part of  the sys-
tem. All diocesan schools will use this system 
when they have been migrated to FACES. 

 

 It has been a fantastic year for all of  us. Next 
year we will begin the year with more students 
thanks to the wonderful support of  our fami-
lies. If  you are moving can you please let 
us know so that we can begin the process 
of  planning for next year. If  you know of  
anyone seeking enrolment for next year could 
you let them know that now is the time to 
come up and see us. 

 

As part of  our staff  formation the staff  will 
be visiting Mary Mackillop Place in North 
Sydney to learn more about the Charisma of  
St Mary Mackillop on Friday the 21st Novem-
ber. This will be a pupil free day so that the 
staff  can take part in the formation experi-
ence. 

 
Kind Regards 
Michael Tonnet 
Principal 
 

 

 



Page 2   

Important Dates  
Week 6 
Wed  12/11 

¶ Transition Kinder 2015 9-11am 
Fri 14/11 

¶ Whole school assembly 2.15ð3.00pm 
 
Week 7 
Tue  18/11 

¶ Year 6 reconciliation 

Fri  21/11 

¶ Staff Development Day (no school for 

students) 
 
 
   
A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is a Marriage 

Enrichment experience for married couples ï set in peaceful, 
picturesque surroundings, away from the distractions of eve-
ryday life.  During the weekend, couples have a unique op-
portunity to reconnect, rekindle and refresh their relation-
ship. Take time out of your busy schedule, to invest in your 
most precious asset . . .  your Marriage!  
Weekend dates: 7 ï 9 November at Mt Carmel Retreat 
Centre, Varroville, NSW 
Bookings:  Ardell & Bill Sharpe tel. 02 4283 3435 
or wsharpe@bigpond.net.au   

www.wwme.org.au 
www.facebook.com/WWMEasternUnit 
 

Canteen News 

Ice Blocks / Ice Creams 
Please be advised that children can purchase ice blocks 

and ice creams at lunch time.  

Price List as followsé 

Fandangles Fairy Flossééééé.. $2.00 

Icy Poles Lemonadeééééééé $1.30 

Icy Poles Raspberryééééééé. $1.30 

Life Saverééééééééééééé $2.00 

Zooper Dooper Variousééééé $0.80 

Tropical Juiceséééééééééé. $1.50 

Wildberry Juicesééééééééé $1.50 

Sunny Boys Raspberryééééé.. $1.30 

Sunny Boys Colaééééééééé. $1.30 

 

 

 

OLMC Mercy Scholarships 

Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta is now accepting 
applications for Mercy Scholarships for Academic Excel-
lence and Music Excellence. Girls entering Years 7, 9 or 11 
in 2016 are invited to apply. Visit the College website 
www.olmc.nsw.edu.au for more information.  

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Subscription 
Thank you to the parents who have subscribed to re-
ceive the newsletter.   
If you have yet to subscribe please follow the steps 
below. 
1. Access your preferred email account (ie your home 
email address or work email address) 

2. Send an email stating your eldest childôs name and 
class to the following newsletter email address   

       standrewsprimarynewsletters@gmail.com 
These two simple steps will ensure you receive a 
newsletter each fortnight.  
PLEASE NOTE: Newsletters are available to view 
on the St Andrews Primary Website. Emails sent 
via the website will not be received by St Andrews 
Primary. Please email your request for a newsletter 
to the above email address only. 
 

Second Hand Uniform Pool 
The second hand uniform pool will be open each 
Wednesday morning from 8:30am to 9:00am. 
 

Uniform Shop  
The uniform shop trading hours 
Monday 8.30am -10.00am 
Wednesday 8.30am- 10.00am 
We also do online orders and  they can be downloaded 
from your school website and emailed to 
elle@ozfashions.com.au. 
If parents can't pick up orders they will be taken to the 
office and they will be given to your child. 
Elle: 0421216414    Email: elle@ozfashions.com.au 
 
 

All Play 

The last session of  All Play for Term 4 will 
be conducted on Friday, 28th November. We 
have been advised that this sports program 
will no longer continue in 2015. We would 
like to thank the students who have partici-
pated in this program over the years. 

Thank you, 

All Play coaches 

 
 
 

OLMC Parramatta Orientation Day ï Year 7 2015 

Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta will be welcom-
ing future Mercy Girls who will be starting Year 7 in 
2015 to Orientation Day on Wednesday November 12, 
2014. 

The College is now enrolling for 2015 and 2016. 

Visit www.olmc.nsw.edu.au  or contact the Registrar 
8838 1222 to discuss how your daughter can be a Mer-
cy Girl. 

mailto:wsharpe@bigpond.net.au
http://www.wwme.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/WWMEasternUnit
http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au
mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au
http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au


Christmas Raffle  
 

Attention Parents  

Important  

information  
 

 

A Flyer will be coming home on Friday about our Christmas 

Raffle and how to donate for the Christmas Hampers.   Please 

keep your eyes out for thiséé.. 

 

RECENTLY a note has been sent home regarding raffle tickets.  

The request notes have been coming back but we ask that if you 

have not returned yours please do so as soon as possible as  

without this form we can not send out the raffle tickets.  

 

The note is on the next page please read, print,  

complete and return to the school office asap.  
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Birthday List 
   

 

 

 08/11/2014   Jade Alsford, Chantelle Lekov, Zachary Obcemia 

09/11/2014   Joshua Watts, Robyn Chanco, Jiselle Batu, Nikola Feltham 

10/11/2014  Ngong Achiek 

11/11/2014  Jasper Cortez 

13/11/2014  Angelina Khalil, Dane Amosa 

14/11/2014  Samson Logali, Rachel Khalil, Anthony Gravina 

15/11/2014  Shanelle Silva, Holley Manks 

17/11/2014  Chloe Isais, Lachlan Zammit, Jacob Tabone, 

18/11/2014  Isabella Grima, Joaquin Dy-Liacco, Semeina Ambolo, Luk Theph 

20/11/2014   Akol Athieu, Sean Healy, Ellie Galaxidis 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 



6Red Jade Alsford Samuel Horsley 

6Blue Achiek Ngong Oscar Housego 

6Green Juliyana Guerro Isaac Figon 

6Yellow  Amisha Narayan Ravneil Chand 

5Red Christian Malfitana Thomas McKinley 

5Blue Jayden Mallia Isaac Wasef 

5Green Matthew Martignago Monique Collins 

5Yellow Jake Morris Genevieve Petersen 

4Red Abigail Kinloch Amy Butler 

4Blue Kaya Lisowski Hayden Reeder 

4Green Crystal Phung Dranjae Guillermo 

4Yellow Trinity Ranee Semeina Ambolo 

3Red Mishthi Sharma Jai Pereira 

3Blue Jeremy Garcia Maya Lobo 

3Green Claudia Davis Cristian Prundus 

3Yellow Mikaela Zapanta Jordan Billedo 

2Red Chloe Bettiol Shevan Seimon 

2Blue Nikith Eedara Holly McLoughlin 

2Green Luke Binny Ava Mulroney 

2Yellow Justin Spiteri Daman Brar 

1Red Elyscia Barlett Angelina Khalil 

1Blue Matilda Katu Matilda Adamecki 

1Green Angela Soon Ashutosh Sahai 

1Yellow Abbey Rafidi Sumogo Ambolo 

KRed Gabriel Narayan Ayden Kokcek 

KBlue Jacob Parnis Divine Ojinna 

KGreen William Dinh James Reid 

KYellow Isaiah Makatulie-
Fineanganofo 

Emily Pervieux 
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Discover OLMC Parramatta 

 

Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta invites you to attend our Open Morning Tour on November 17, 
the last tour for 2014.  

In this special 125th anniversary year, tour the College and discover contemporary learning and academic 
excellence in the Mercy tradition before enjoying a ócomfortable cup of teaô with the College Leadership 
Team.  

The College is now enrolling for 2015 and 2016. 

Visit www.olmc.nsw.edu.au or phone 8838 1207 to reserve your place or obtain further information. 

 

////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////// 

 

St Andrew the Apostle, Marayong 
Childrenôs Christmas Play 
If you would like to participate in this yearsô Christmas Play, please come along to our rehearsal sessions at the 
church on Saturday 6 and 20 December, from 10.30am to 12.30pm. We will also be practicing during Sunday 
School, which runs from 9.45am to 10.30 am every Sunday. 
The play will be presented to the parish at the Christmas Eve family Mass at 6.00pm on December 24. 
If you have any questions, please contact the parish office on 9622 0817. 
We look forward to seeing you at practice! 

 

///////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////// 
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 Whatõs Happening in the Parish ... 

Registration Form for Altar Servers 
 

The Parish of St Andrew the Apostle Marayong is seeking both boys and girls (Year 4 to Year 11)  
who have received the Sacrament of Holy Communion to join the Altar Servers Ministry. 

 
Altar Serving - Why, Who & What é  

¶ An Altar Server is a lay assistant to the Priest  
        during a Eucharistic Celebration 

¶ As an Altar Server you are called to serve Jesus,  
        who is the chief Priest at every Mass. 

¶ You are given the special tasks of carrying sacred  
        vessels during the celebration and are closest to 
        Jesus on the Altar. 
¶ Being an Altar Server means you have been  
        ñChosen to serve Jesusò. 
 
Formation Program:     Three Sundays after the 8.45am Mass                                                               
                              Dates:  November 9th, 16th and 23rd 2014  Time: 9:30am to 10:30am  

 
If you would like to serve Jesus as an Altar Server, please talk to your parents or caregivers and com-
plete the Registration Form below. These forms need to be handed back to the parish or school office. 

 
 
 

St Andrew the Apostle Marayong  
ALTAR SERVER REGISTRATION FORM 

 
[Please Print] 

 
Last Name: __________________________________ 
 
First Name: __________________ Age _____________ 
 
Address:  _____________________________________ 
 
           __________________________________ 
 
Parentsô e-mail:_________________________________ 
 
Home Phone: __________________________________ 
 
Mobile Phone: __________________________________ 
 
School You Attend:   ____________________________ 
 
Grade: _____________________________________ 
 
Mass Preference - 1 being first and 4 being last: 

        

   Saturday 6.00pm   

             Sunday 7.30am  

    Sunday 8.45am 

      Sunday 10.30am  



Catholic Parish of St Andrew the Apostle Marayong 

40 Breakfast Road (PO Box 4345) 

Marayong NSW 2148 

  
  
                Phone: (02) 9622 0817                      Webpage: www.standrewsmarayong.org.au 

                Fax:     (02) 9671 7971                       Email:      saapm@bigpond.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

17
th
 October, 2014 

 

 

In 2011, the Diocese of Parramatta released a revised Sacraments of Initiation Policy for children 
preparing for the above mentioned sacraments. The process of preparation for these sacraments 
remains as a parish based, family centred program which creates particular opportunities for par-
ents to continue sharing their faith with their child at the appropriate time. The sequence for the 
reception of these sacraments has returned to the order that you may remember as a child. 

 

The Sacraments of Initiation are Baptism, First Holy Communion and Confirmation. The Sac-
rament of Penance, sometimes called Reconciliation or Confession, is also an important part of 
the journey of faith for all of us. It is necessary to receive this Sacrament before you are able to 
receive the Sacrament of First Holy Communion. 

 

As with all Sacramental Programs it is essential that parents and children are involved. While the 
students are supported by religious studies in the schools, the actual preparation takes place on 
a parish and home level. Parents and children are required to attend Sunday Mass and classes, 
and parents are helped by Facilitators who conduct the sessions. 

 

Each year there are opportunities for your children to receive the Sacraments of Reconciliation, 
First Holy Communion and Confirmation. This is based on the presumption that they have al-
ready received the Sacrament of Baptism, as this is the pre-requisite for all other Sacraments. 
Usually the Sacrament of Penance is received in Year Two. First Holy Communion may be 
received the year after the Sacrament of Penance is received. Preparation for the Sacrament 
of Confirmation may begin when your child has entered Year 5 or Year 6 and have already 
made their First Holy Communion. 

 

Parents have an essential role in discerning when their children are ready to be prepared for the 
Sacraments. When they believe this is the case they should present the children for registration 
in the appropriate Sacramental Program. 

 

There is a definite commitment required of families involved in Sacramental Programs. Parents 
will have to attend one or two Parent Education Evenings in regard to the Sacraments con-
cerned. There will also be an Enrolment Ceremony conducted during Mass on a Sunday morn-
ing. Attendance at the 8:45am Sunday masses and all classes during the Sacramental 

Preparation Program are compulsory.  

TO THE FAMILIES WHO HAVE CHILDREN THEY WISH TO BE PREPARED FOR THE SACRA-

MENTS OF PENANCE (RECONCILIATION),  

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & CONFIRMATION IN 2015 
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Please Note: What does óParish-Based Preparation Programs mean? 

 

What this means in practice is that families need to present their children to their own parish 
community for preparation.  
 

In other words for people to be eligible to receive the sacrament in St. Andrewôs Parish, 
Marayong, they need to fulfil one of the following criteria -- 

4The family must live within the parish boundaries of the Parish and / or 

4The families need to have chosen this parish as their parish community and this is   

      expressed by é 
 

    ľ  their registering as parishioners of this Parish and  

        ľ  by their participation in the life of this parish community. 

  

If you do not live within the parish boundaries of St Andrew's, or are not registered as a parish-
ioner of the parish, you will need to explain why you are seeking the Sacraments here at St An-
drewôs. This should be done before the Registration Night. It will require an appointment with one 
of the Priests or the Sacramental Coordinator. Attendance at the schools in the parish does not 
automatically make one a parishioner of this parish. As all Sacramental Programs are parish 
based, it is normally the case that Sacraments are received in the parish where you live or the 
parish where you worship and are involved. 

 

If your child was baptised at a Church other than St Andrewôs Marayong, you will need to bring 
along a copy of the child's Baptismal Certificate. 

 

What should you do now? 

 

The Program for 2015 is outlined below. Please note in your diaries the Registration Period for 
each Sacramental Preparation Program you wish to enroll your child for and register in person at 
the Parish Office during that period. [Only PARENTS can collect a Registration form for their 

child / children.] 

 

Sacrament of First Holy Communion  

[For children in Year 3 and above who have made their first Reconciliation.] 

 

Registration Period begins:     Tuesday 27th January, 2015 

Registration Evening:      Tuesday 10th  February, 2015 

Classes (including Mass):     Sundays 1st  & 8th March, 2015 

Date of Sacrament:      Saturday 21st March,  2015 (6 pm)   & 

                 (Choose One)             Sunday   22nd  March,  2015 [8.45am or 12.15pm] 

 

[ Please note ï Allocation to the 6pm, 8:45 am or 12:15pm masses will be based on when 

Registration forms are collected from  parish office.]  
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Sacrament of Confirmation  

[For children in Year 5 and above who will have made their First Holy Communion before the 
Confirmation Ceremony.] 

 

Registration Period begins:  Monday 20th April, 2015 

Registration Evening:   Tuesday 5th May, 2015 

Classes (including Mass):  Sundays 17th May, & 24th May, 2015 

Date of Sacrament:   9
th
 and/or 10

th
 June, 2015 [7.00pm] 

 

Sacrament of Penance (Reconciliation)     

[For children in Year 2 and above who have been baptised.] 

 

Registration Period begins:  Monday 6th July, 2015 

Registration Evening:   Tuesday 21st July, 2015 

Classes (including Mass):  Sundays 2nd , 9th  & 16th August, 2015 

Date of Sacrament: [Choose one] Saturday 22nd August or Saturday 29th August 

                                                                   or Saturday 5th September, 2015 [All 9.30am] 

 

Parish Sacramental Team 

Parish of St Andrew the Apostle, Marayong  
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The eighth Greystanes Charity Craft Market and Antique Valuation is on Saturday, 

22 November from 8am to 2pm in Camilleri Hall. It is one month before Christmas, 

so be assured the Market will have special gift ideas. There are over 35 stalls from 

all over Sydney, selling quality gifts, baby wear, home-made d®cor, kitchen goods, 

edible treats, scarves and bags, jewellery, violets and plants and much more. A 

unique drawcard of the Craft Market is the professional Antique Valuations, availa-

ble from 8.30am. Everyone is encouraged to bring along special treasures or family 

heirlooms and paintings to have them valued. Instead of bringing large paintings 

with you, , the valuation can be done from a photo of the painting and artist signa-

ture. Each valuation costs $5.00. This is a great social day out for the whole family 

with traditional Devonshire teas and a fantastic sausage sizzle serving breakfast and 

lunch from 8am. Profits from the Craft Market will be donated to CareFlight. 



             The Flamingo Netball Club Inc 

  

              Interested in Playing Netball? 

  
 

Register with The Flamingo Netball Club INC. 

Weôre a fun, family club looking for players aged 6 and 

above!!  New members under 18 must provide a copy of 

their birth certifcate.  All members are to supply 2 passort 

size photos, or the club can organise photos for you. Reg-

istration dates are as follows: 10/1/2015 11am ï 3pm            14/1/2015 

6pm ï 8pm 

17/1/2015 11am ï 3pm            31/1/2015 11am - 3pm 
Harvey Park, Benella Cres, Marayomg 

Contact: Registrar: 0415 624 162 

Email:theflamingonetballclubinc@hotmail.com 

  

 

Preschool for children 3 to 5 years. 

Enrolling now for 2015 

For more information phone: 8814 8406 

www.celcblacktownsth@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM -SPRINGWOOD 
CatholicCare Solo Parent Services is holding its fortnightly Bereavement Support  Session on Wednes-

day 12TH November for those whose spouse or long term partner has died.  The topic for this Session 

is �´�,�V���L�W���*�U�L�H�I���R�U���'�H�S�U�H�V�V�L�R�Q�´. Venue:  Springwood Baptist Church Macquarie St Springwood from 

10.30 ï 12.30. Details and Registration: soloparentservices@ccss.org.au or Ph. 99330205 

  

YOUNGER WIDOWED SUPPORT GROUP 
CCSS Solo Parent Services is holding a monthly support group for men and women widowed at a 

younger age with or without children.  It will be held on the 3rd  Tuesday of each month. Next meeting: 

Tuesday 18th November Venue: CCSS Centre, 51-59 Allawah St Blacktown. Time: 7pm ï 9pm  Cost: 

$5.00. Details and Registration: PH: 9933 0205 or Email:soloparentministry@ccss.org.au 

 

mailto:theflamingonetballclubinc@hotmail.com

